Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

October 18, 2018
Meeting was called to order at 3:33 p.m. 


.

Members present were Carla Chambliss, Jose Torres, Amelia Abell, Debbie Lewis, and Heather Paulsen.  Guests present were Kelli Bush and Tim Mudd. 
Council reviewed current agenda.  Heather Paulsen made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Debbie Lewis.  All were in consensus.

Council reviewed Special Called Meeting minutes.  Amelia Abell made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Jose Torres.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed September Meeting minutes.  Jose Torres made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Amelia Abell.  All were in consensus.

Carla Chambliss, Council Co-Chair shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following:

· Our current enrollment is 451.  
· The annual MES Fall Festival was held on September 20th.  The festival was very successful and raised a grand total of          $12, 811. Special thanks to our PTO for their hard work to coordinate this event.  
· IOWA Testing for 4th grade took place the week of September 24th.
· Hearing screenings were held on September 26th.  Ms. Cross is still working to complete re-screens.  Vision screenings were held on October 11th for 2nd-5th graders.  1st grade screenings were completed this week.  
· The first Panther Rewards Club Day took place on Friday, September 28th.  The students enjoyed the activities.  Mr. Breunig spoke with Mr. Mudd and the committee will revisit the progress of the 1st club day to tweak procedures for upcoming events.  
· The new ½ time instructional assistant, Shannon Shirts, started on October 9th and has been assigned to work with second grade.
· The United Way Campaign took place this last month.  Funds raised by staff was $5,110.00, by students was $966.90 for a grand total of $6,076.90.  MES was once again very generous in their donations and had 100% participation.  

· Mrs. Evans arranged for Lexington Children’s Theatre to present to our school on October 15th.  These performances were funded by the PTO and their donation to Fund for the Arts.
Carla Chambliss shared upcoming events:
· Ky. Safe Schools week is Oct. 22st-26th – October is Bullying Prevention Month.
· Red Ribbon Week will take place Oct. 22nd-26th.  Mr. Breunig will coordinate activities for this week.  
· Panther Place Lights On afterschool event will take place on October 25th from 3:45 until 5:30 PM.
· A parent involvement Title I event will take place on Monday, October 29th.  It will be called “MES Fall Family Night”.  The parent involvement committee met this week to work out plans and details for this event. 
· The kick off for the PTO fundraiser “Reading for Education” will take place at morning meeting on Monday, October 29th. 
· Class Halloween parties will take place on October 31st.  
· The 2nd Panther Rewards Club Day will take place on Friday, November 2nd. 
· The fall Scholastic Book Fair will take place the week of November 12th.
· The annual MES Thanksgiving meal will be served in the café for families on November 14th. 
· Panther Place Thanksgiving Family Night will take place on November 15th at 5:15.  Families will be required to RSVP.
Carla Chambliss presented to Council year to date budget for Section 6, General Fund, and the District Activity account and information regarding September funding allocations.  

· September allocations for the Section 6 budget have been verified by Denise Morgan.  MES will receive $4788.00 in additional per pupil allocations due to enrollment increase.  Discussion took place by Council on which account to place these additional funds in.  A motion was made by Jose Torres to place additional allocations in the contingency account; the motion was seconded by Debbie Lewis.  Council agreed to revisit and discuss this allocation at a later time.
Guest, Kelli Bush, presented the following information to Council in reference to Student Achievement Report/Data:

State Accountability Scores

· Kelli Bush reviewed Next-Generation Learners Scores

· Explained new Quality Control Review Process (TSI, CSI, Other)

· Discussed State Accountability Scores in all areas

Guest, Kelli Bush, presented information regarding the Consolidated School Improvement Planning.  She also reviewed the following time:
Phase II – Oct. 1 to Nov. 1

· Needs Assessment

· Discussions begins 10/19 during district admin meeting

· Mudd will bring the info discussed back to faculty during November or December faculty meeting

· School Assurances

· These have been conducted.  Simple yes/no answers

· School Safety Reports

· These have been conducted.  Simple yes/no answers
Last Month – Phase I Continuous Improvement Diagnostic

· Submitted Oct. 1 by Karla Buckingham
This Month – Phase II
Next Month – Phase III – due by Jan. 1

· Comprehensive Improvement Plan for Schools

· Closing the Achievement Gap Diagnostic

· Executive Summary

· Title I Annual Review Diagnostic

Carla Chambliss submitted the School Report Card to Council for their review and for their signatures to be obtained.  Jose Torres asked Council to table this item until the document could fully be read.  Council revisited this discussion before the end of the meeting and all were in consensus to sign the document.
Carla Chambliss discussed with Council the update on Title I staffing.  Council was advised that information was received from Central Office stating that funds are not available at this time to hire an additional ½ time instructional assistant.  It was reported that the 1st and 2nd grade teachers were pleased with the schedule and allocation of the instructional assistants that have been assigned.  
Carla Chambliss submitted Committee Minutes to Council for their review.  Council discussed Review of School Culture.
Closing Business:
Other Business:  
Council discussed the need to post the Website Coordinator position that is funded by a stipend.  Amelia Abell made a motion to post this position, Jose Torres seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.  
Council discussed November agenda items.  Council will need to begin the review of the Writing Policy.  This updated policy will be due to the state in January 2019.  The next regular scheduled meeting is November 15, 2018

Debbie Lewis made a motion to adjourn; Jose Torres seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:54 PM.  
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